
 
Mendocino County Board of Supervisors                                                     July 14, ,2020 
501 Low Gap Road 
Ukiah, CA 95482  
 
Re: Agenda Item 3, Public Expression 

Honorable Supervisors,  
 
As indicated in previous memos and during prior Board meetings in June, MCA requests that               
the Board prioritize certain urgent cannabis related issues. 
 
Specifically, we strongly urge the Board to direct Staff to report back (at a BoS meeting or via                  
publicly available written report) not later than July 21, 2020 on three outstanding matters:  

1. The status of the SSRs issue with respect to CDFW, the status of their processing                
more SSRs, the status of them approving of the County Program to do the SSRs in-house, and                 
whether changing the ordinance to conduct SSRs in-house even if CDFW does not approve of               
the County program that has been submitted,  

2. The status of the meeting with CDFA and the ability to finalize and use Appendix G,                 
what happened with the test cases that were submitted to CDFA, whether Appendix G will               
continue to be used to process current applications, and how many Appendix G applications are               
able to be submitted in what timeframe.  

3. Report on issues relevant for the BoS to have prior to discussing the possibility and                
feasibility of switching to a land-use based system. The relevant issues include specifically what              
a "streamlined" process is comprised of and how long it would take to implement; what the                
costs to existing applicants and permit holders would be (not just county fees but all associated                
fees); what additional paperwork or requirements would be required of people who have already              
submitted all information required under the current system; how long it would take to process               
the entire existing cohort of Phase 1 applicants into a new system and whether it could all be                  
accomplished prior to the expiration of State Provisional licensing (1/1/22); whether potential            
"conditions" that could be placed on a discretionary review permit would create additional             
requirements for the existing cohort under Phase 1.  

We also request that the the Board allows prompt calendaring and clear prioritization of              
discussion and possible action regarding:  

(a) The troubleshooting and resolving the Phase 1 applicant pool's provisional License            
deadline;  

(b keeping the current ordinance with amendments to it vs switching to a land use based                



system;  
(c) the issues of reopening legacy cultivation in light of the Equity Program Grant; and 
(d) that except for discussion and approval of the Equity Grant (specific program             

proposal) when Staff is ready to present it, other cannabis related issues take a backseat with                
respect to calendaring. This means that items such as Hemp, Satellite Imagery, and Innovations              
Zones would have to wait until the other issues are agonized and followed up on.  

 
 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Mendocino Cannabis Alliance  


